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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee, 2:00 PM on January 23, 2017
Antoines’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Bob Simms, Co-Chair.
Security and Enforcement Committee members present:  Steve Caputo, Bev Fulk, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Brittany Mc Govern, Dennis Pearse.   
Absent were Dwyre McComsey, Mike Tilbury, Robert Watters, John Zimmerman.
Guests:   Christine Bondio, Jenna Burke, Chris Cali, Gail Cavett, Ethan Ellestad, Susan Guillot, Jim Oliver, Emily Remington, Louise Saenz.
II.
Approval of December 2016 Meeting Notes

December 2016 Meeting Notes were unanimously approved.
Bob informed attendees that due to the December 2016 meeting controversy over the need to set a regular meeting schedule, a poll had been taken to determine best time for the majority.  This resulted in the January 2017 Board Meeting decision to set meetings for every third Monday of the month at 2:00 PM.
III.
Status of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) 
FQMD’s attorneys are reviewing the CEA and working out the aspect of increasing patrol numbers.  The document will then go back to the Convention & Visitors Bureau (CVB), who have requested that Kim Rosenberg assist with edits.  The biggest concern is that the hospitality funding remain dedicated to the original purpose, providing for patrols.  A daily lineup of officers will be developed to assure that monies are not diverted for other purposes.  CEA entities also discussed who should pay for supervision; if FQMD does not have to pay for that they will be freed up to use the money for more productive uses.
IV.
Results of Meeting with Stephen Perry and Discussion of Mayor and CVB Security Plan
Bob reported on a good meeting recently held with Stephen Perry, President and CEO of Convention and Visitors Bureau, and the other CEA entities, to share concerns.  

Mr. Perry felt that because the CVB will be funding a large portion, they should have some voice in the planning.  Two of the Mayor’s ideas on detecting guns/drugs were to have thermo-imaging, or to have gun-/drug-sniffing dogs.  Different dog breeds can detect different things; NOPD K9 Unit could be reinstated.  Mr. Perry wants to be cautious about having any overwhelming presence.
Another idea was to have the Vieux Carre designated a National Park.  Thus different laws could be enacted such as closing certain areas and establishing rules and regulations to give police more power.  Currently there are so many restrictions on enforcement that we need to think outside the box.   Mr. Perry pointed out that all safety ideas do not have to be “bricks and mortar.”  This change would take a vote of French Quarter residents and new legislation.  Gail Cavett recalled that the idea was floated about three years ago as a good way to remedy some French Quarter problems; observation was made about how well kept Jackson Square Park is due to the National Park designation, with good enforcement such as rules about the benches.  Ethan Ellestad, Executive Director of MaCCNO (Music and Culture Coalition of New Orleans), expressed concerns about how such legislation might effect street musicians.  
There is still a desire to have two NOPD officers per block in the evening hours, which would bring the total to 24.  Commander Gernon is exploring ways to do that – perhaps re-assigning some of the day beats to Bourbon St.  That would mean less attention for quality-of-life issues during the day, but unavoidable given the inadequate number of officers for entire coverage.
Technology will be a big help when there is not enough manpower.  Example was cited of how much the French Quarter Task Force app has contributed to teamwork and results.  NOPD should utilize technology more.
Regarding camera ideas, it was felt that cameras should focus more on the street, not just on houses.  Mounting cameras on lampposts is a good idea but cost could be prohibitive due to additional expenses of maintenance and administration.  ACLU has concerns about monitoring in real time.
Chris Cali, owner of Bayou Threads in 500 block of Bourbon St., related her experiences losing business because of the many problems street people create sleeping in her shop’s doorway or conducting other activities there.  They ignore her nice requests, and when she asks for help from NOPD she’s told they’re not allowed enforcement, per the Consent Decree – that would “violate civil liberties.”  Ms. Cali says shop owners have rights too.  Meeting attendees agreed about the need to know the City Attorney’s position, to impress upon her our need for help, and for us to have some definite direction.  (Later Dennis Pearse suggested that Ms. Cali gradually remove items parked by the vagrants, a strategy he has used around his business, Omni Royal Orleans Hotel.) 

Movable bullards were discussed, both manually-moved and retractable in-ground types, which prompted reports of how closing off vehicle access to Bourbon St. on New Year’s Eve had created many problems with access to homes, hotels and businesses.  The same plan, with a few changes, will be implemented over Mardi Gras.
V.
French Quarter Task Force Statistics and Feedback
Bob reported that total calls for December 2016 were 1,500, that 5,000 miles were driven, there were 29 arrests and that 527 people were “moved.”  Thirty thousand calls have been dealt with over the past year.  A few highlights from last month:

· A man’s life was saved by an officer when he almost overdosed on heroin

· Several carjackers were apprehended
· In one incident 11 people were arrested, the result of just breaking up a fight, checking ID’s and discovering 11 outstanding warrants
· An alert citizen used the app to report seeing a gun under a bar doorman’s shirt; he was arrested and found to have both a gun and drugs
All three versions of the new app are now out; Bob demonstrated actual progression of the processes.

Public Version – Has GPS like Uber’s for accurate location of the caller.  Also, the expanded menu has more choices for submitting details.
Officer App – The public’s calls go to officers’ iPads; iPads can also track and produce printout of trip sheets.  Time sheets electronic as well.
Administrative/Management App – Calls coming in go to an on-screen map in Task Force office at 8th District station on Royal St.  All the tracking reports of officers’ activities are processed manually by Bob and Emily.
Nearly-fulfilled Phase Three includes Sidney Torres’ commitments – purchasing three cars, enhancing the app, refurbishing/re-equipping Task Force office and promoting the app through media.   It is still planned to add one additional officer for 1-2 shifts per day.  This will be an enforcement officer for oversize vehicle and illegal parking violations.  Chart was shown defining officers’ shifts.

Pinnacle, the previous company administering the program, has been replaced by G4S, selected through an RFP process.  Bob Simms began training them on January 9, 2017.  He reported that although G4S tends to hire military personnel whose work was nothing like police work, things are going well.
Discussion about varying personal experiences in getting the new app, notifications, etc.  Bob will send out instructions on how to do that.
VI.
Meeting adjourned at 3:48 PM.
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
